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Dear Parents/ Carers,
Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who help others to feel welcome’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Oscar W
Freddie T
	Elsie S
Josephine T
	Maya S
Jacob S
	Sophia B
George L
	Lincoln B
Ivy M
	Hannah F
Alexander P

	Year 1
	Thomas T
Ellis M-D
	Avie W
Ernie O
	Kiara H
Darcie E
	Savannah S-V Z
Charlie H-H
	Billy W
Daniel B
	Stanley S
Minerva C

	Year 2
	April R
Ava H
	Ethan F
Eleanor C
	Jacob C
George R
	Oliver K
Jenson C
	Emilia H
Grace R
	Molly R
Victoria R

	Year 3
	Bella S
Marilyn McC
	Oscar O’N
Ethan P
	Oliver N
Zak C
	Seth P-G
Joseph F
	Zara H
Abigail I
	Leon S
Isabelle P

	Year 4
	Poppy R
Starlett F-R
	Skyla E
Jack A
	Ruby R
DeeDee F
	Isabella D
Oscar S
	Ella O
Elizabeth R
	Lillie S
Sarah L

	Year 5
	Mia C
Sienna J
	Penny W
James K
	Isabella B
Layla G
	Isaac M
Mason P
	Jake W
Eden S
	Max S
Evan R

	Year 6
	Cain P
Trisden L
	Jessica D
Mia F
	Cameron J
Jacob H
	Evan M-C
Joseph M
	Harry B
Ethan M-C
	Rebecca W
Leah M

	Walliams
	767
	Rowling
	775

	Dahl
	676
	Cowell
	649


Overall winners are Rowling with 775 points.
Thank you to Mr Cunliffe

Mr Brian Cunliffe has been the Chair of the Board of Governors at Lowton West Primary School for the past eleven years (since September 2011). At last night’s full governing board meeting, Mr Cunliffe handed over to his successor Dr Gena Merrett.  

During the past eleven years Mr Cunliffe has been an outstanding Chair of Governors, giving endless amounts of his time to the school and its community. His hard work, commitment and support have been second to none. Mr Cunliffe has been heavily involved in the development and refurbishment of the school building, he has sat on the panel for many staff appointments, he has attended many school events and he was a huge support throughout
 Cont.d/

the Covid pandemic. In addition to this, he has prepared and led Governing Body meetings and ensured that the school has a very effective Governing Body with a wide range of strengths to ensure the best possible outcomes for the pupils of Lowton West. 

I am certain therefore that you will join me in thanking Mr Cunliffe for all of his hard work as Chair of Governors and his service to the school over the past eleven years.

Mr Cunliffe will continue to be a Governor at Lowton West Primary School.
Chair of the Board of Governors and Vice Chair of the Board of Governors
Dr Gena Merrett has been elected as the new Chair of Governors and Miss Rachel Jenkinson has been elected as the new Vice Chair of Governors. We would like to convey our best wishes to them as they take up their new roles.

School Dinners
Next week (week commencing Monday 12th September) it will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 

Data Contact Sheets
Just a reminder to those who haven’t already, to complete and return the Data Contact Sheets sent home last Friday. It’s vitally important that we have the correct information and permissions. Thank you.
School Surveys and Forms
There are a number of surveys/forms on School Spider awaiting parents’ attention. These aren’t actually surveys, but rather are the best way for parents to give permissions for trips, clubs, photos, etc. At the moment we have the following permission surveys open online:

· Mobile Phone permissions for Year 6

· Consent forms for local walks, visits, mini-bus transport etc for this academic year, for all year group

· ABC publication photograph consent for Year Reception children

· General photograph/video consents for all year groups

· Swimming consents for Year 4
· After School Club consent/expression of interest for Football Club (Juniors only)

Out of School Achievements
Well done to Elijah F in Class 5 who has passed his Stage 1 Swimming this week.
Congratulations to Cain P in Class 13 who has gained his 1-mile badge in Swimming.
Swimming
Year 4 Class 9 swimming commences on Wednesday 14th September. Children should come to school wearing school uniform with swim kit underneath. Please remember to pack underwear in swim bags for dressing afterwards.
Class 10 will swim later in the school year.
After/Before-School Clubs
Classes 13 and 14

Football Monday weekly from 12th September to 3rd October. 




All children must be collected by an adult at 4:30pm;

Classes 11 and 12

Football Tuesday weekly from 13th September to 4th October. 




All children must be collected by an adult at 4:30pm;
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Classes 5 and 6


Gemstone Hip-Hop and Street Dance, Tuesday weekly from 





13th September to 11th October, collection at 4:15pm;
Class 7



Premier Sport Wednesday weekly from 14th September to 12th 




October, collection at 4:15pm;

Class 8



Premier Sport, Friday weekly from 16th September to 14th 





October, collection at 4:15pm.
All collections should be made from the classroom doors.

Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher

